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We are nearly there - from Thursday 30 April, we will continue our work where we have left off 
before the COVID-19 level 4 lock down. We will have our crews inducted into the new rules 
under level 3 and construction will then start on the central medians at the Innes Road and 
Cranford Street intersection. We are building new medians on both sides of Cranford Street and 
on the west side of Innes Road. 
We expect we will have the line marking complete during a night shift on Sunday 10 May, this 
is also when we prepare the signal loops. The intersection is being widened with dedicated right 
turning lanes from all directions. The new green and red arrows for turning traffic will be turned 
on when the centre traffic signal poles in the median islands are complete. We expect this to 
happen overnight on Sunday 17 May.  

Construction and traffic impact
As traffic will be lower during level 3 than normal, we will try to do our intersection work during 
the day, between 9am and 4pm. There will be night work in the week from Monday 4 May till 7 
May to raise the manhole covers within the intersection boundaries. 
Night work starts from 7pm, traffic will be managed with lane shifts. The night work on Sunday 
10 May involves a small crew with a line marking machine and a saw cutter to work on the 
signal loops. Nearby residents will hear the noise from the machines and the crew working at 
night, we will do the cutting as much as possible at the start of the shift. A concrete pour for 
the median is planned for Monday 4 May, to start at 5am. We apologise for the early morning 
wake up call, we need to start early so we can finish in one day. 
On Sunday night 17 May all the traffic lights will be out and the intersection will function as a 
roundabout: you must give way to all traffic that will cross your path from your right. Please 
take care, and once again thank you for your ongoing patience and cooperation.

Thank you again for bearing 
with us during the night work. 
We know it has been hard. The 
end of our night work is in 
sight. 
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